From: Susan Kurland 
Sent: Wednesday, October 31, 2018 9:20 AM
To: Steve Berlin
Subject: Fortnightly event

Steve,

On October 30, 2018 I gave a presentation to the Fortnightly Club on behalf of the CDA. As part of the event, the Fortnightly had a dinner and the organization invited me to attend. I attended in my official capacity and had Jamie’s approval to attend.  

Susan

Susan L. Kurland
Deputy Commissioner – Air Service Development

